Minutes of Pike Road Town Council Regular Meeting Wednesday, May 22, 2024|7:00 AM Pike Road Town Hall

Mayor Stone called the meeting to order at 7:02 AM. Councilman Fuhrman opened the meeting with prayer. Mayor Stone led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call: Council members present were Angie Bradsher, Chris Dunn, Doug Fuhrman, Chris Myers, and Rob Steindorff. A quorum was noted.

Consideration was given to the minutes for the regular council meeting on May 13, 2024. Councilman Fuhrman made a motion to accept the minutes as presented. Councilman Steindorff seconded. Unanimous consent was given. The minutes were accepted as presented.

Mayor Stone, on behalf of him and the town council, presented a Proclamation to Tommy Ratliff for his service on the Pike Road Board of Education since its inception. All council members had comments of praise for him and his dedication to the school board and the town. Superintendent Lankford was also in attendance and praised Ratliff.

Pike Road Kiwanis Club was in attendance to present a scholarship to four deserving Pike Road residents. Lauren Doty of Pike Road Schools and Ethan Jones of Macon-East Academy were present. The other scholarship receipents were Kevin Ramos and Allie Lovrich of Pike Road Schools. There were also family members in attendance for the presentations. Ernie Faulkner and Matt Missildine presented for the Kiwanis Club.

Old Business

The first item of old business was Ordinance 2024-0553-Annexation of 569 Roark Trace.

Councilman Dunn made a motion to adopt Ordinance 2024-0553 -Annexation of 569 Roark Trace and the next item which was Ordinance 2024-0554-Annexation of 104 Laurel Springs Court.

Councilman Steindorff seconded. The vote was unanimous, without a vote by Mayor Stone. The ordinance was adopted. (Ordinance 2024-0553 and Ordinance 2024-0554)

New Business

There was no new business.

Other Business

Councilwoman Myers asked for an update on the multi-purpose building. Mayor Stone noted that we were close to being ready to move forward. There was much discussion amongst the council members.

With no further business at hand, Councilman Dunn made a motion to adjourn at 7:42 AM. Councilwoman Bradsher seconded the motion. Unanimous consent was given. The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Lisa W Burke, Town Clerk

Attest,

Gordon Stone, Mayor